	



29th session of the Universal Periodic Review Working Group

Burundi

Statement by Portugal

Mr. President,

Portugal welcomes the delegation of Burundi and thanks them for the presentation of the comprehensive national UPR report.

Portugal welcomes Burundi’s efforts to promote gender equality, including within the strategic framework to combat poverty. Nevertheless, much remains to be done and we recommend Burundi to step up its efforts towards this goal.

Portugal strongly regrets that Burundi was the first country to leave the Rome Statute of the International Criminal Court and recommends Burundi to reconsider this decision. 

Furthermore, we are deeply concerned with the reports of extrajudicial executions, arbitrary arrests and detention, torture, sexual violence, cruel, inhuman or degrading treatment and enforced disappearances. We recommend Burundi to take all the necessary efforts to fight against impunity and guarantee that perpetrators are punished.

In closing, Portugal would like to recommend Burundi to resume working with the Office of the United Nations High Commissioner for Human Rights in Burundi.

Thank you Mr. President




 1

